HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING

draft

February 1, 2018

1:10 P.M.

Present: J. Bohm, F. Brown. T.Healey-Beattie, G. Swain and guest R. Russell.

Minutes of the December 7, 2017 meeting and the December 21, 2017 special meeting were read and accepted.

OLD BUSINESS;

J. Bohm informed members that the check to Mr. Gray for the resale of his lot to the town was being processed.

The roads at both Oak Lawn and West View cemeteries have been closed and signage posted.

F.Brown suggested the Sexton should have care of gate cones and signs and such cones and signs to be installed and removed per order of the committee.

The cones currently being used are on loan from the fire dept. Research by F. Brown and J. Bohm determined that the cones cost about \$15.00 ea.

A discussion about winter burials when frost was deep was had by members. F. Brown, having talked to Remick Funeral Home, suggested that "rental vaults" were available until such time as burial could be accomplished in the spring. J. Bohm suggested a possible liability release for any necessary repairs to the cemetery following a wet weather burial.

No further response from B. Mutrie concerning the field stone she wishes to use as a head stone.

- T. Healey-Beattie reported she has had no response from A. DeBenidictis about the fencing at Oak Lawn.
- J. Bohm reported the cemetery budget for 2018 was accepted by the selectmen.

NEW BUSINESS;

It was voted to keep the roads to Oak Lawn and West View cemeteries closed for the winter.

Meeting adjourned, 2;40 P.M.

Next meeting; March 3, 2018

Respectfully submitted, Georgians Levan, Lecketory